

Newsletter of the Sunrise Optimist Club

We are on the worldwide web: www.sunriseoptimist.org

President Rocky Fund called the meeting to order at 6:45 a.m. with 42 in attendance.

Frank Law gave the invocation and Alan Rose led the flag salute.

There are several members having birthdays this week. They are **Kyle Pierce**, **Ted Appelhanz**, **Dennis Richter** and **Sharlene Showalter**. **Sharlene** was the only one present today and received the traditional birthday song from the Midnight Choir.

Dan Lill still has some pizza available for \$ 10.00 a package. **Marvin Smith** discovered that the freezer with cookie dough was unplugged, so the cookie dough has been sent to the dumpster.

Gary Domer thanked the following for working at the workday last Saturday. They were Dave Ireland, Vince?, George Ford, Charlie Galligher, Ernie Douglas, Duane Reed, Ed Thornburg, Kyle McNorton, Jim Andrews, Maurice Minihan, Kit & Cody Kelley, Michael Smith, Bruce & Linda Lanning. Sorry that I don't have a last name for Vince.

Mike Stock is in need of basketball team sponsors. The fall program consist of the 2nd & 3rd grade boys; 2nd & 3rd grade girls, 4th grade girls and 5th & 6th grade girls leagues. The registration deadline is September 13th and games begin on October 18th. This is approaching very fast so need to act on this now. He needs the names of the sponsors by September 16th. Generally, there are approximately 30-35 teams. In the past, there have been approximately 15-20 sponsors from the registrations. We still nee sponsors so sign up next week or give Mike a call @ 246-2263. Only 1 week left on this.

School at 3:30, go to Hoyt Middle School and leave at 3:50, go to Stauffer Museum at 4:00 then to Holton Optimist Club at 5:00 for a chicken fry. Need to bring a side dish. Holton Optimist Club is on the west side of square toward south end, next to Buzzards. Sign up was passed at club; so if you want to go, call **Gary Slimmer** to get your names on the list.

Kit Kelley announced that there will be a zone meeting at the library on Sept 17th at 6:30 p.m.

On Sept 24th there will be an organizational meeting a new club being built in Tonganoxie by the Sunrise and Downtown Optimist clubs.

Today's pot winner was Duane Reed

Gary Slimmer won the progressive pot.

The program this week was Libby Ensley, Shawnee County Election Commissioner. Libby thanked the club for use of the building as a voting site. Members from our club that work or have worked on election boards are Eldon Reed, Ben Brower, Gary Slimmer, Jake Fleenor, and Dave Ireland. She asked for others to sign up, as there are 198 precincts and she needs 600 workers each election to handle the load.

Next weeks program.

September 16th, Sean Gatewood, Candidate for the 57th District of the Kansas House of Representatives.

Closed with the creed.

The fish fry will be on Oct 18th. Prizes this

year are a 42 inch screen TV and a \$250.00 meat package and a \$150.00 gas card. Tickets will be \$10.00 each. **Gary Domer** handed out tickets this morning.

There has been a change on the social event on Sept. 14th. We will leave from Pleasant Hill

